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ensure that the necessary amendments to the Bill is enacted or that funding and appropriate resources (e.g. 
staffing) are immediately made available to address these issues. To do otherwise would defeat the purpose of 
the Bill. 

Whilst we note that $42.7 million has been provided over five years to support the establishment and operation 
of the National Commissioner's functions, we assume that we can still be confident that the Government will 
definitely provide additional funding should this money be expended prior to the expiration of the five year 
period, or to employ additional qualified staff to assist the Commissioner if this need arises during that period, 
or for any other periods in the future when the National Commissioner's Office is in operation, for that matter. 

The following comments/views have also been received from some of our Federation members: 

• The National Commissioner will be dealing with vulnerable individuals and there needs to be due
respect and tangible recognition and acknowledgement of those feelings. This could be achieved by
having a professional representative present from Open Arms, allow a legal representative or another
person with whom they are comfortable with, to brief and support those appearing before the
Commissioner and that the representatives also be compensated accordingly for their attendance.

• It is understood that the National Commissioner will report to government, and OVA/Defence will be
responsible for the implementation of any recommendations put forward by the Commissioner. The
departments should be required to meet strict timelines when considering and implementing the
National Commissioner's recommendations, and there should be a requirement to respond within six
months with a clear implementation plan for those recommendations or clear reasons for not doing so.

• AGO should provide a breakdown of the budget estimate for the Office of the National Commissioner.
This would give all parties a better idea of how the Office will achieve its required functions/operations
and outcomes.

• It is also hoped that the circumstances leading to the deaths by suicide of Garry McColley and Jesse
Bird will be looked at very closely by the National Commissioner. We have concerns that there are a
number of former and current members of the Defence Force who may be contemplating self-harm as
they too, may be facing similar situations that led to Garry and Jesse taking their own lives.

Once again, we commend and applaud the Government for introducing this Bill to establish the National 
Commissioner's Office and hope that it achieves the purposes for which it was created, and that it will instill 
confidence in our servicemen and women, both current and former, in the knowledge that the Government, 
Defence and OVA will support them in their time of need and to ensure their wellbeing well into the future. 

Only time will tell how successful this Bill and the establishment of the National Commissioner's Office will be 
in preventing or substantially reducing the risk of veterans' suicides. We can only hope that this is a positive 
step in the right direction. We owe our "Veterans" at least this much for their service to a grateful nation. 

m (Bill) Roberts OAM, JP 
National President 

Cc: The Hon Darren Chester MP - Minister for Veterans' Affairs 
Liz Gosson AM CSC - Secretary, Department of Veterans' Affairs 
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